Rongstad, Tyler J - DOT

From: Griffith, Tegan E - DOT

Sent: Friday, May 10, 2019 8:26 AM

To: Rongstad, Tyler J - DOT

Cc: White, Cole B - DOT

Subject: FW: Public meeting scheduled for WIS 12 - Wilson Creek Bridge in Dunn County
Tyler,

FYI, Cole keeps on file press releases for NW Region.
Here is the one | sent out on April 8.

Tegan Griffith | Communication Manager
Wisconsin Department of Transportation
Division of Transportation System Development
North Central Region

510 Hanson Lake Road, Rhinelander, WI 54501
Tegan.Griffith@dot.wi.gov (715) 493-3710
@WisDOTNorthCent

From: Griffith, Tegan E - DOT
Sent: Monday, April 8, 2019 11:58 AM
Subject: Public meeting scheduled for WIS 12 - Wilson Creek Bridge in Dunn County

For immediate release

For more information, contact: Tyler Rongstad, Project Manager at (715) 461-0372 or

tyler.rongstad@dot.wi.gov

Public meeting scheduled for WIS 12 - Wilson Creek Bridge in Dunn County

The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) is conducting a public involvement meeting
to discuss the proposed improvements to the Wilson Creek Bridge on WIS 12 from Baldwin to

Menomonie in Dunn County.

The meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 23, 2019 from 4:30 to 6 p.m. at the Knapp Town Hall,
111 Oak St, Knapp, WI 54749. The objective of this meeting is to familiarize the public with the

purpose and need for the project and to obtain input on the proposed improvements.



This project involves the replacement of Wilson Creek Bridge, which is located approximately 0.6
miles west of CTH Q. The bridge will be constructed while traffic is detoured. The detour route is 14
miles in length and will use WIS 128, 1-94 and WIS 25.

WisDOT representatives will present information regarding the identified needs for this project on WIS

12 and discuss the proposed improvements that will address the purpose and need for the project.

Construction is currently scheduled for 2024 (but could be built as early as 2021).

Adjacent property owners are encouraged to attend the meeting. Citizens who are hard of hearing
and require an interpreter may request one by contacting WisDOT at least three working days prior to

the meeting via the Wisconsin Telecommunications Relay system (dialing 711).

Tegan Griffith | Communication Manager
Wisconsin Department of Transportation
Division of Transportation System Development
North Central Region

510 Hanson Lake Road, Rhinelander, WI 54501
Tegan.Griffith@dot.wi.gov

(715) 493-3710




